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Thank you for the opportunity to share our story of Catholic education and what it has meant to our family.

My name is Alycia Orcena, and my husband and I live with our two boys, Ben (17) and Nicholas (12) in southern Marion County.  Our son Ben was diagnosed with a language disorder and learning disability when he was very young and in recent years with ADD.  He qualified under the larger umbrella of autism with a mild form of PDD NOS (Pervasive Development Disorder – No Other Symptoms).  Take away all of the labels and he is a normal teenager in his behaviors, but struggle with learning and understanding as his typical counterparts.  Ben spent the early years of his schooling in Montessori school, which while not academically effective, were socially appropriate.  When he was in fourth grade, the school closed and we were left seeking alternative avenues for education.

We had looked at our local public school and knew that their plan for him would be a special education classroom to work on his subjects. All of Ben’s teachers and therapists all agreed that this was not the best place for him and not really what he needed.  Like many children, Ben had to get to know a teacher/therapist in order to achieve and grow and we knew a private school education would provide more opportunities to not only succeed, but to gain the desire to achieve being surrounded by teachers and peers that encouraged that goal.

We looked at a variety of schools and settled on Delaware St. Mary Catholic School in Delaware, Ohio.  A 30 minute drive from home (one way), but well worth the gas expense.  When we first started at St. Mary, services were basic, but teacher and staff will were great.  They were dedicated to working with Ben, but more importantly to treat him the same as they would every other student in their school.  Treat him with love, encouragement, and instilling in him the desire to achieve.  

Ben finished Delaware St. Mary in the 8th grade and continued on at Bishop Watterson High School in Columbus, a 60 minute drive (without traffic) one way from home.  Again, worth the gas money.

Our youngest son, Nicholas started at Delaware St. Mary in Kindergarten.  After Kindergarten he was assessed for a reading deficiency and began intervention in the 1st grade.  While his learning disability is minor in comparison to his brother, he also struggles with processing assignments, text, and writing skills.  Through intervention services now in place at St. Mary, he continues to succeed and grow and his most recent IEP covers only writing goals. 

Each year, we revisit IEP’s and participate with our local school district to develop the IEP’s.  A public school that couldn’t pick out our children in a small group as they have never met them, but continue to write a service plan for their educational needs each year. Our youngest, receives 30 minutes a day at St. Mary for intervention assistance.  The public school shared that if he was enrolled there, he would receive that once a week. We feel the services that we receive at St. Mary and Bishop Watterson are exactly what our boys need to succeed.

Our family is not Catholic.  We are United Methodists.  We live in Marion County.  My husband works in Marysville (Union County) and I work for our church in Marion (Marion County).  Each morning, we drive one boy into Bishop Watterson (Columbus) and one boy into St. Mary (Delaware).  Each afternoon, I pick up one boy in Delaware, drive into Columbus for the other one and then drive back home.  Both boys participate in tutoring afterschool, honor band, and sports.  Many evenings are not home until after 6:00pm.  We pay the non-participation tuition rate.  My husband is in public service working for the health department, I am in faith based service working for our church.  My salary pays for tuition….period.  We owe higher education tuition and will owe more when I start seminary in the fall.  But, we make these choices to give our children the best start in life that we can.

For us, it is not about just the education, although even for both of our boys with their disabilities, the education they are gaining at the Catholic schools is challenging and encouraging them to work as hard as possible to achieve.  They have been taught faith, respect, commitment, persistence, and so much more in the Catholic schools environment.

